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Diagram 1: Final Vote Participation  

 

 

 

 

2. CiVS Independence Declaration 
 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot has been managed and 

declared independent of all other parties. 

 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot result has been audited 

and the declared result is assured. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Michael 
Managing Director 
Democratic Outcomes Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Ballot Result 

 
Total Eligible Voters:  13 

Total Participated:  8 

 

8 out of 13 have answered all questions  61.5%  

Final Ballot Audit: Monday, 29 July 2024 at 12.15pm AWST 

 

 

Australian Ma1nul acturing1 Workers' Unio,n Prot.ected Action Balllot (B2024/.8&0) 

Voters : 13 

Tota l Pa rticipated: 8 (61.5%], 

CiVS 
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3. Questions and Results 
 

Question 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Question 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind us!:ria I action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may involve taking separately, concu rrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

1. An unlimited number of 1 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement wit h your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actions set out below: 

2. An un limited number of 2 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No- 0 (0%) 
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Question 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 4 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp1Ioyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, wh ich may invollve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

3. An un limited number of 3 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agireement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employ,er, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions s;et out below: 

4. An unlimited number of 4 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 6 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employ,er, do you 
endorse tile taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employ,er, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

5. An unlimited number of 8 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

6. An un limited number of 12 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.D°hi) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 8 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, conrnrrently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

7. An un limited number of 24 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No- 0 ~0%) 

In suppo,rt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutiively any or all t he actions set out below: 

8. An un limited number of 48 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 
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Question 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 10 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actions set out below: 

9. An unlimited number of 72 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.100/4) 

■ No-O (0%) 

In sup port of reaching a 11 enterprise agreement with your em ploy,er, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separatelly, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

10. An unlimited number of stoppages of work for a period of one week? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 
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Question 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 12 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust ria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrenUv and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

11. An unlimited number of indefinite stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

12. An unlimited numberofindefinrte or periodic bans on overtime? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 14 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by .AMWU mem l:Jers against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actions set out below: 

13. An unlimited 11 umber of indefinite or periodic bans on the complletion of 
paperwork or data entiry type tasks? 

■ Yes - 8 ( 100.0°-fi) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, conc,m,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or all t he actions set out below: 

14. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on verifying and/orr 
performing any isolations? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 16 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach ing all enterprise agreement with your emp11oyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve t akillg separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

15. An unlimited llurnber of indefinite or period ic bans on performing fault 
fi llding activities? 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reach ing all enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, wh ich may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

16. An unlimited ban on the complianoe with any JBS Austra lia pty Limited 
media policies whidh may prevent employees makillg comment or interaction 
with media outlets? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 
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Question 17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

17. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on the use of battery and 
or electric and/or pneumatic power toolls? 

■ Yes - 8 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 ~0%) 
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